

# **AUBIN GROVE NEWS**

The official newsletter from the Aubin Grove Community Association Inc.

#### **LATEST NEWS UPDATE**

The Aubin Grove Community Association is a residents association whose goal is to bring the community together either through the staging of events or projects that benefit our suburb as a whole. Unfortunately, this year we had to scale down our Twilight Markets because of Covid-19 Rules. We would like to thank everyone who came along to Foodie Fest way back at the end of March. It felt like old times to see so many families out and about and enjoying a picnic atmosphere on a Saturday evening. I think we were all pleased to get out of the house and stretch our legs in the fresh air. A big shout out to Sue and her helpers on the craft stall and to the Barnyard Buddies who provided hours of entertainment for everyone, big and small.

In May, our regular Monday Morning Tea became the "Big Morning Tea" to raise money for the Cancer Council. There was lots of fun and laughter with raffle prizes and lots of good things to eat. We would like to thank all those who baked or made a raffle donation in support of this worthy cause. A special mention goes to Bunnings Cockburn Central, Aubin Grove Hair Studio and Honeywood Pharmacy for their generous support. Our fundraising efforts came to a total of \$1085.60 which included an amount paid at auction for a painting of Blue Boy Park.

Our regular Monday morning teas are held at 10am in the Aubin Grove Sport and Community Centre so if you would like to start the week with a chat and a scone, come along. All are welcome!

#### **UPCOMING EVENTS**

Monday's at 10am

- Community Morning Teas
(except Public and School Holidays)

Last Tuesday each month at 6.30pm - Association Committee Meeting

- AGM - Tuesday 31 August 2021 - 6.30pm

Our Annual General Meeting is coming up on 31 August. Nomination forms for all positions can be found on our website. We would like to see as many of our members there as possible. Light refreshments will be served after the meeting. We are always looking for new Committee members, so if you have a little spare time and an interest in community affairs, why not nominate for a general committee member position. The position is only for one year as all positions on the Committee of Management become vacant annually. The only requirement is that you are a financial member of the AGCA.

Notice is hereby given that the **Annual General Meeting** of the Aubin Grove Community Association Inc

is to be held at the Aubin Grove Community Room, Aubin Grove Sport and Community Facility, Camden Blvd Aubin Grove

Tuesday 31 August 2021 at 6.30pm

The following positions are open for nomination:

- President
- Vice President
- Treasurer
- Secretary
- 3 Committee Members

Nominations for positions on the executive committee are available on our website or from the Secretary by Email: aubingrovemail@gmail.com

Nominations close on 20/8/2021 at 7pm.

\*Nomination and voting is open to all financial members

### **Neighbourhood Watch**

Let's watch out for each other

Aubin Grove has one of the lowest crime rates in Cockburn but its still important to report any suspicious or anti-social behavior.

Important numbers to save on your phone:

CoSafe - 1300 267 233

**Crime Stoppers** - 1800 333 000

**Police** - 13 14 44

Emergency - 000

#### **BUDGET**

Every year, the resident associations of the City of Cockburn make submissions to the Council for consideration in the following year's budget. We are very happy to announce that the 2021/2022 Budget has included support for our request for landscaping to the entrance of Aubin Grove extending from Gibbs Road to Aubin Grove Link and solar lighting for the bus stop on Lyon Road near Colorado Park.

If there is something you want to see around the suburb, email customer@cockburn.wa.gov.au and make a suggestion.

# **OVER 50'S DINNERS**

Our 50+ dinners which are held every month or so at a variety of venues are back up and running. With up to 40 residents attending each event, its a great way to meet new people in your community.

Details of each event are emailed to all members, and we ask people to RSVP so that a firm booking can be made.

If you would like to be part of the fun, please email sue\_meagher@outlook.com



# Community Morning MONDAYS MONDAYS 10AM - 11.30AM Community Room Aubin Grove Sports Facility, Camden Blvd Community Room Community Room Aubin Grove Sports Facility, Camden Blvd

## **AUBIN GROVE**

2021/2022

Aubin Grove Community Centre Renewal Works

Rowley Road/Lyon Road Roundabout and Wall
Realignment Works

Lyon Road Landscaping - Gibbs to Aubin Grove Link

Solar Lighting to Lyon Road Bus Stop (Colorado Park)

Bondi Park Shade Sail

Princeton Park Shelter Installation over BBQ's

Versaille Park Playground Renewal



The City of Cockburn have an arrange of events and workshops on offer for youth, families and seniors.

Find out about upcoming events and workshops in the City via the click link below:

www.cockburn.wa.gov.au/City-andCouncil/Events-and-News/Events-andWorkshops

#### **AUBIN GROVE COMMUNITY ASSOCATION**

ABN 7764 595 0952

Email: aubingrovemail@gmail.com

Website: www.cockburncommunitygroups.com.au New Bank Details: BSB 325 185 Account No 0376 0082

